

June 21st, 2016 Meeting Minutes to form Line Mountain Archery Boosters Club

Carla Boyer made a motion and Tammy Wolfe seconded to approve May meeting minutes.

Tammy Wolfe made a motion and Carla Boyer seconded to approve the By-Laws. These will be presented to the Line Mountain School Board this at June meeting / we will be put on the agenda to form a Boosters Club for Line Mountain Archery.

Mike Buriak made a motion and Carla Boyer seconded to approve officers as read: Shawn Hackenburg as President, Amy Wendt as Vice President, Susan Rothermel as Treasurer, and Lauren Hackenburg as Secretary.

Carla Boyer made a motion with Amy Wendt seconding to authorize Sue Rothermel to establish a bank account for the club at bank of her choice.

There was discussion about the advantages of filing for a 501C3 status. The primary benefit of this would be that people could receive receipts for a tax deduction for donations made. It was decided that this is something that may be pursued at a later date. Meanwhile a motion was made by Lauren Hackenburg with Mike Buriak seconding for Susan Rothermel to apply for an# after the School board approves club.

Vision from coaches was expressed via Coach Buriak:

- 3D Tournament would be a great thing to do utilizing bear, deer, ram, turkey, foxes if possible. It would be fun for the kids and be a good fundraiser. We have the ideal facility to do this.
- The Pennsylvania Game Commission is also talking about pre-competition locations to host qualifying events for the state championship. The "season" for archery club is December / January / February with State competition in March.
- This year sign-ups will be for middle school and high school in the fall. Jason Weller will possibly be the coach for 7th & 8th grade / Mike Buriak will be coach for 9th 12th grades. Anticipated numbers at this point are 15-20 for middle school with 30 at high school. Last year there were 28 youth out for archery.
- Needs: The number of bows we have are ok.
- Bait, Barrels & Bows had fledged approximately 50 arrows for us so as a club so we are ok with number of arrows
- Individuals needing arrows can look up NASP online for authorized retailers such as Lancaster Archery, Weavers, Bakers, Cabela's ... Discussion was held about ordering cases for quantity discount and selling, once we have a bank account established.

Regarding Banners ... Discussion was held about having banners made up. Amy Wendt has information on this from baseball and will bring to next meeting. This is an area of possible fundraising through sponsorship. The goal would be to have banners made up for possible 3d Tournament in November. Discussion was had about having a Chinese Auction in conjunction with the tournament as another way of raising funds. Another area or sponsorship is through the purchasing of jerseys. All of these items will be discussed at great length at the July meeting so that a letter can be formulated to send to local businesses outlining the ways they can sponsor our club. There has already been offers to sponsor from local businesses. Everyone was encouraged to bring their ideas to this meeting.

Discussion was briefly held about having a fee to participate, with further discussion noting that if the jersey costs can be covered through sponsorship, and everyone participates with helping at the 3d tournament / donation of Chinese auction items – fee will likely not be necessary. Sue Rothermel noted that last year parents were very willing to donate food items for concession stand which was appreciated.

Sue Rothermel offered to check with the soccer boosters club about joining with them in their game of chance registration. Carla Boyer made a motion to authorize her to do this which was seconded by Tammy Wolfe. This will be needed to have a Chinese auction / do any raffles.

Homecoming Festivities were briefly discussed. Once we know if there is an opportunity to do something, the club can discuss further what we might do at pending homecoming activities.

It was decided to move the next meeting up a week so that work can begin on letters requesting sponsorship.

There being no further business at this time, at 7:33 Motion to adjourn was made by Lauren Hackenburg and seconded by Carla Boyer.

Respectfully submitted, Lauren Hackenburg for approval at July 12, 2016 Meeting –

